


It is important to reiterate the data provided for the 2022 calendar year includes the relatively minor 
concerns people get in touch with us about that are common sources of tension between neighbours. 
Without manually reading each of the 563 complaints, we cannot filter these types of concerns out.  
 
The data provided for the 2023 calendar year is representative of our new way of recording disruptive 
behaviour and cannot be compared with any figures that may have been provided previously or exist 
in the public domain about disruptive behaviour concerns reported to us.  
 
Please note that Kāinga Ora proactively releases its responses to official information requests where 
possible. Our response to your request may be published at 
https://kaingaora.govt.nz/publications/official-information-requests/, with your personal information 
removed.  
 
 
Nāku noa, nā 
 

 
 
Nick Maling  
General Manager, National Services 
 
 
 
 




